## Strategic Planning Directorate



Conor Hughes
Head of Planning and Capital Development
Lisburn & Castlereagh City Council
Civic Headquarters
Lagan Valley Island
LISBURN
BT27 4RL

Clarence Court 10-18 Adelaide Street BELFAST BT2 8GB Tel: 0300 200 7830

Email: alistair.beqqs@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk fiona.mccartan@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

6 July 2021

Dear Mr. Hughes

## Submission of Draft Plan Strategy

Further to your correspondence dated 22 March 2021 I am writing to advise you of the Department's current position.

The Council submitted its Development Plan Document and other documents to the Department under section 10(1) and 10(3) of the Planning Act 2011 and in doing so the Council has confirmed under Section 10(2) that it has complied with requirements contained in the Regulations and that it considers the development plan document to be ready for Independent Examination.

In considering the requirements of the legislation outlined above, the Department will now cause an independent examination under section 10(4) of the Act by writing to the Planning Appeals Commission. For your information, the letter to the PAC will include a list of the documents contained in the DPD (as provided as part of the Council's submission updated June 2021).

As set out within Development Plan Practice Note (DPPN) 10 and the PAC's 'Procedures for Independent Examination of Local Development Plans' once the Department requests the Commission to conduct the examination, the Council will be expected to make available to the Commission all documents it gave to the Department at submission stage.

Yours sincerely

ALISTAIR BEGGS
Director

E-mail: planning@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk Website: www.infrastructure-ni.gov.uk/topics/planning